
TOWN OF LOVELL 

Selectmen Meeting Minutes 

August 22, 2017 

 

Attendance: Bob Drew, Steve Goldsmith, Turf Ramsden, and Larry Fox. 

1. Approved August 15, 2017 minutes. 

2. Held a Public Meeting with Chris Fournier of HEB Engineers to hold an informational meeting to 

explain Mill Pond options and costs and address public concerns. This meeting was strictly 

informational and a decision to move ahead or not will be brought before the town at the 

annual Town Meeting in March 2018. 

3. Reviewed MMA Workers Compensation Fund Dividend Payment of $1,408.00. 

4. Received a request for a Courtesy Boat Inspector back ground check. 

5. Received an Application for Abatement of Property Taxes, will forward to Gingris for 

assessment. 

6. Larry reported on the delivery of plow truck from Freightliner of Maine, do to availability and 

delivery of original bids we accepted the second bid from Freightliner of Maine to meet our 

needs for the upcoming winter plow season. 

7. Reviewed a request for a reduced price for a cemetery lot. Request was denied the price for a ½ 

lot is set at $850.00. 

8. Reviewed a letter from State of Maine Dept. of Agriculture, Conservation, and Forestry. 

Governor LePage executive order regarding the Tree Growth Tax Law to offer technical 

assistance in reviewing parcels enrolled in the TGTL program. 

9. Discussed the Mill Pond Dam Meeting, a concern for liability to the Route 93 bridge was raised, 

Larry will arrange a meeting with the state to discuss the issue. 

10. We made a decision to return to the original plan to install the donated Tree Sculpture at the 

Library. An offer had been made to The Lovell Historical Society to display the tree. 

11. Larry reported on Public Works. 

12. Adjourned  9:30 


